


Circuit 17 CFLA Meeting Minutes
June 7, 2024; 8:45 AM
Zoom Meeting

Attendees Present: Alicia Castillo (DCF); Ana Gall (); Cammie Cacace (MHS); Cara Malave (FLITE Center); Casey Woolley (Nancy J. Cotterman/CPT); Cassandra Burks (BHSC); Cassandra Evans (Broward County- CPD); Connie Ridgeley (His House); Dawn Liberta (HMHB);  Deena Ponto (ChildNet); Denise Foster (DCF); Donna Eprifania (ChildNet); Erica Herman (Voices for Children); Gina Leiser (CLS); Heather Gelety (DCF); Henry Smith (BCPS); Jason Tracey (ChildNet); Joanne Correia-Kent (Smith Community Mental Health); Judit Sohr (); Julie Demar (ChildNet); Kaydion Watson (ChildNet); Krissa Ericson ();Kristen DeSimone (OCCC); Kristen Guerrise (NYAP); Kristin Stablein (Avidity); Krysten Cline (EMA); Lammy Askar (Voices of Broward); Larry Rein (ChildNet); Leyyah Basanta; Madeline Jones (CSC); Mark Dhooge (KID/FAM); Dr. Mary Kinirons (); Melissa Wall; Michelle Thomas (DCF); Monica Figueroa King (CFLA Chair, BHSC); Monique Gustafon (DCF); Natalie Gomes (CSC); Neiko Shea (ChildNet); Nephratera Hill; Norma Wagner (DCF/SAMH); Robert Shea (DCF); Sandra Wallace (SOS Children’s Village); Shari Thomas (Henderson Behavioral Health); Sheena Benjamin-Wise (GAL); Sheree Tortora (); Sheryl Williams (ChildNet); Silvia Quintana (BBHC); Judge Stacy Ross (Dependency Judge C17); Susan Eby (ChildNet); Teves Bush (); Tiffani Dhooge (Children’s Harbor); Dr. Tiffany Hill-Howard (); Tiffany Smith (DCF); Tim Putman (4Kids); Traci Schweitzer (DCF); Walter Honaman (Legal Aid Services of Broward)

· Welcome and Chair Report: Monica Figueroa King, Chair
CFLA Chair, Monica King welcomed the group and called the meeting to order at 8:45am. It was announced unless there’s strong interest from members, the July 5th meeting will be canceled and resume on August 2, 2024. The CFLA chair will be away, but the Vice or previous chair will lead the meeting.
May 3, 2024, CFLA Minutes were presented. 
MOTION by LAMMY ASKAR to approve the May 3, 2024, CFLA Meeting Minutes as presented. SECOND by WALTER HONAMAN. MOTION CARRIED.

· Court System Updates: Judge Stacey Schulman
The courthouse is bustling with interns. If you get a chance to interact with one, share the positive aspects of our work in child welfare. 

On the delinquency side, they’ve actively implemented a procedure to keep families together when they enter the delinquency system with DV cases, specifically misdemeanor DV battery. The integrated Family Safety plan has been highly successful. Feedback indicates that it effectively prevents children from being sheltered, including avoiding placement in the Lippman Shelter through DCF. It has been recognized that this service is struggling to cope with the growing number of cases.   There was discussion and advocacy about how this program could be further expanded.
 
· DCF Update & Summary: Robert Shea/Traci Schweitzer
As expected, CPI caseloads have slightly increased. Currently, they have a few staff members handling 25 to 28 cases each, and DCF has managed to keep the overall caseload below 30. With summer approaching, we anticipate CPI caseloads will decrease, following a historical trend.

DCF remains actively engaged in hiring and staffing. 

Robert Shea requested input on service referrals. The subcommittee working on the service referral issue continues to meet.  They have developed a draft inventory of providers. Feedback from providers confirms an increased flow of referrals. A meeting with BBHC was held to incorporate their programs. The weekly waitlist is currently shared with a select group. To receive this list and learn about referrals or specific programs, please email Maddy Jones at mjones@cscbroward.org for inclusion. 

The most recent shelter data is from April, and May’s data is still pending compilation. In April, out-of-home placements continued to decline for the fourth consecutive month, with a 55% decrease in both relative and non-relative placements. Despite a minor dip, overall performance remains positive. 

Traci Schweitzer reported that DCF is offering a five-day Adoption Competency Training in October for anyone who is interested, located at 1400 W. Commercial Blvd. Ft. Lauderdale, FL.

The Ounce of Prevention Fund of Florida is collaborating with the Florida Center for Early Childhood to host the Prevention Convention in Orlando on September 12th and 13th. They are seeking exhibitors, so anyone interested can reach out to Traci Schweitzer.

· Legislative Update: Walter Honaman
In our August meeting, legislative changes and the expanded TIL services will be presented. Key points include lowering the age for adoption or permanent guardianship benefits from 16 to 14. Additionally, aftercare services have been extended to young adults, covering needs like landing space, emergency housing, and therapy.

· ChildNet Update: Larry Rein
[bookmark: _Int_DYEWgVKS]ChildNet had the chance to provide feedback on the scope of service and self-supplemental contract. While the original contract raised concerns, the department sought input and several important changes were accepted. ChildNet accepted the supplemental contract, pending the award notification on June 10, 2024. The standard contract had some changes as well and it was communicated to members that they are likely to extend subcontracts. They’re methodically evaluating and considering what needs to be updated. While people have been asking about contract updates, ChildNet is waiting to finalize the new State contract before addressing other matters.   

The CEOs of community-based care lead agencies now meet monthly with the DCF Secretary. The last  meeting was positive, but there are ongoing concerns about contract amendments and penalties that may impact providers. The lead agencies intend to address this issue in a letter to the Secretary. The focus is on avoiding penalties that could harm the system while recognizing the unique context of community-based care. It was proposed that another avenue for discussion is related to the recent passage of the significant CBC bill. A workgroup is being formed to examine the entire contracting process within child welfare, and it’s crucial for providers to participate or have representation as CBC lead agencies.

[bookmark: _Int_rz4ComQE]ChildNet’s census remains stable and the lowest it’s been in years, but financial constraints persist. Broward County is close to depleting its carry-forward funds. Both internally and externally, they’re actively seeking ways to enhance efficiency and economize. Broward County is currently falling short of state targets for all three permanency measures. While they’ve struggled with achieving permanence within 12 months, they’ve consistently exceeded targets for the 12 to 24 months range. Additionally, there are twenty children in care for more than 24 months. This has prompted ChildNet to internally explore solutions. A request was made to form a small working group to discuss permanency measures, challenges, and strategies for improving timeframes for children.

Residential Group care continues to pose challenges, with higher numbers than desired. The utilization of kinship care and foster homes falls below ChildNet’s expectations. This placement issue extends beyond local concerns—it’s a statewide problem related to the necessary therapeutic interventions in residential care. To address this, ChildNet’s CEO and COO plan to initiate more frequent meetings with agency leaders, providers, Legal Aid, and CLS. The goal is to foster better communication and enhance relationships.

· Children’s Legal Services: Gina Leiser
[bookmark: _Int_OIG8jzmR]No Updates at this time.

· DCF SAMH Update: Norma Wagner
[bookmark: _Int_oRZVuYtS]No Updates at this time.

· BBHC – Silvia Quintana
[bookmark: _Int_brclmJkj] No Updates at this time.

·   CSC Update: Maddy Jones
CSC’s annual budget retreat in May was highly successful. They secured approval for 5% COLAs for most providers. While this won’t completely address staff hiring and retention challenges, there’s hope that it will provide some assistance. The Budget Book is accessible on the CSC website.

In response to the Family Supports RFP, CSC has implemented a supervised visitation program. This program was specifically requested by Family Court due to the need for supervised visits. The cost of these visits has been a burden for families with court-ordered visitation. Children’s Home Society, the funded provider, has successfully established an MOU with the court, with assistance from Judge Viamontes. As a result, the program is now officially operational, and CSC anticipates receiving referrals. This initiative aims to provide much-needed support to families facing financial challenges in this service area.

· TIL System of Care Update: 
YSO successfully held a day-long retreat on Thursday, June 6, 2024, to discuss long-term strategic planning. As part of this effort, YSO will be launching Phase 2 of its dialogue group. Several CFLA members will receive requests to meet with the young people they serve through the YSO dialogue group. Walter Honaman will be reaching out to members in the Judicial system. Upon receiving these requests, members are kindly asked to express their support for establishing the dialogue groups. Once this research phase is complete, concrete recommendations driven by youth voice will be presented to members and various system providers.
The FLITE Center has taken over the Keys to Independence program, which helps youth in dependency and those who are chronically homeless obtain their driver’s licenses. The program covers driving school expenses and car insurance, incentivizing license acquisition. 

The Center is currently undergoing substantial renovations, with the grand opening of the clinic and new Wellness Center expected in July.

A new Crisis Interventionist is being recruited. Meanwhile, their mental health team supports youth in crisis. Unfortunately, there has been an increase in domestic violence among TIL youth. Women in Distress has been instrumental in providing additional services to these young individuals. Additionally, they collaborate with the county and housing providers, including BBHC, to stabilize housing for youth with chronic mental health issues. Despite cost challenges, the Center is forging new relationships with landlords and developers to create more affordable housing options for our youth.

The 20th Annual TIL graduation will take place on June 20, 2024, at Broward College’s Bailey Hall in Davie, starting at 6:30pm. This year 117 graduates will be celebrated, and all members were encouraged to attend and show support. A flyer will be shared to promote this event.

· Announcements
Legal Aid Services of Broward County
Debra Koprowski is the new Executive Director of Legal Aid Services of Broward County. She is familiar to many members. Walter Honaman will facilitate her introduction through visits to various locations.

Heart Gallery of Broward
Dr. Mary Kinirons from the Heart Gallery of Broward announced a new program funded by the Community Foundation of Broward. The program, called the We Care Program, focuses on pre- and post-adoptive services for families. It aims to address challenges faced by youth re-entering care after previous adoption matches failed.

The Heart Gallery is organizing its inaugural Family Fun Day and Resource Fair in August. The event aims to connect families with community providers, allowing face-to-face interactions to learn about available services. Recruitment for vendors is underway, and the fair will take place on August 17, 2024, at the Urban League of Broward County. All adoptive families are welcome, and a promotional flyer will be shared.

The Heart Gallery is also launching an Adoptive Registry to provide proactive resources to families. These resources include information about upcoming events, trainings, and outings where adoptive families can connect and form a community. Additionally, they’re developing a website where providers can share event announcements. 

DJJ
The JJIS system is back up and running, but currently limited to DJJ staff. IT and Data Integrity officers are addressing bugs and implementing a new authenticator called Z Scalar. Meanwhile, they’re manually inputting information, including dispositions and intensive probation bookings. Completion is expected by today or Monday, and Teves Bush will keep members informed about provider access.

BBHC
Silvia Quintana was informed about the successful program for kids involved in domestic violence within juvenile justice. However, this month has seen a significant increase in such cases. It was shared that Donna LaValle, who works with Judge Williams, mentioned capacity constraints. The integrated Family Safety plan involves the care coordination team serving DV courts. BBHC is awaiting state contract negotiations, currently operating on a six-month contract extension. They’ve applied for funding to expand involuntary outpatient teams. They’re in standby mode, awaiting budget decisions from the governor.

BBHC and CSC are collaborating on a pilot program for 211 callers. The program, running through September, provides navigation services without requiring a diagnosis. When callers seek help but don’t know how to follow up, they’ll be referred to BBHC. They will connect them to providers and cover navigation costs. If needed, they will also fund case management.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:54
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